
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEXT MEETING  
Wednesday 3 March 2021 – Newsletter 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
Wednesday 2 June 2021 – Newsletter 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
Wednesday 1 September 2021 – Newsletter 
 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS  
FOR THE NEXT 3 MONTHS 
 
 

  

Welcome to our last newsletter for 2020. This has certainly been a challenging year for all with the 
bushfires, floods, heavy rainfall and the impact of COVID-19. 
 
This is our third newsletter since restrictions have effected face-to-face meetings. We have received 
positive feedback about these newsletters and we are hoping to continue to deliver them, post-COVID. 
 
Thank you for your patience and understanding through these times. We wish you and your families 
a lovely Christmas and New Year. We look forward to seeing you all again soon. 
 

David  and  Chantelle 
 

DECEMBER 2020 

http://www.canberrapartyboat.com.au/


 
 

 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Canberra Aqua Park  
Dates Nov 2020 to Feb 2021 
Location Black Mountain Peninsula 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Canberra Triathlon 
Date 5 December 2020 Time 6am – 3pm  
Location Black Mountain Beach and West Basin 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Capital Lakes Sprint Regatta (rowing) 
Date 5 December 2020 Time 6am – 2pm  
Location East Basin 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Dragon Boat Regattas 2020/21 
Dates 12 Dec 2020, 16 Jan 2021 Time 6am – 5pm 
Location Grevillea Beach, Dragon Boat course at East 
Basin 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Rowing ACT Regattas 2020/21 
Dates 30 Jan, 12 Feb & 27-28 Feb and 13-14 Mar  
2021 Time 7.30am – 4pm  
Location Rowing course at Yarramundi Reach 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Triathlon ACT Aqua Series 
Date 27 January 2021 
Location Weston Park East and Yarramundi Reach 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
Please note: Some events/dates are tentative. Separate 
LUG event notifications will be distributed closer to 
these event dates. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

MARION MAHONY GRIFFIN’S BDAY 
Event proposal  
In February 2021, the NCA is proposing to allow certain petrol vessels on 
Lake Burley Griffin to celebrate Marion Mahony Griffin’s 150th birthday. 

At this stage, no details are confirmed, but we are proposing to hold it on 
a Saturday in February, between 10am and 4pm.  

The Canberra community, and interstate visitors would be invited to 
bring their petrol-powered vessels and enjoy the beautiful landscapes 
that we get to enjoy every day.  

There will be restrictions on which vessels are allowed. The vessels would 
be limited to 10 knots and operators would need be licenced. 

All lake users would be welcome to join in, in the day’s activities. 

More updates to come. For any questions or concerns relating to this 
proposal, please email events@nca.gov.au  

Clean Up Lake Burley Griffin Day event 2020 

  

 

 Chantelle Martins, NCA   

 

mailto:events@nca.gov.au


 
 

 

 

 

UPDATES 
WATER POLICE UPDATE 

Last update, the Water Police had moved their vessels 
and air berths from their mooring point at Yarralumla 
West Jetty to Yarralumla East Jetty. 
 
AFP accommodation remains away from the lake, but 
they are planning to return around March 2021. 
 
Vessel safety equipment compliance inspections will 
increase over the next few weeks. A reminder to all 
that you must carry your boat licence and all safety 
equipment. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NCA UPDATES  

COVID-19 
The NCA continues to review our operations in line 
with advice from health officials, ACT Government and 
the Federal Government. 

There are no major updates since our last newsletter.   

Wherever possible we continue to pivot our public 
programs and business dealings to teleconference or 
digital spaces. 

We continue to practice 
social distancing, good 
hygiene and other risk 
mitigation measures in all 
of our operations. 

More info and NCA 
updates here.  

CANADIAN FLAGPOLE 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
As reported in the last LUG newsletter, the NCA had 
planned to remove the 62-year-old Canadian Flag Pole 
at Regatta Point to undertake a thorough condition 
assessment. 
 
 
 

Water Police 

 

 Cecil1958   

 

NCA staff and the Flagpole project team with the flagpole 
base after it was fell by an arborist  

 

 Dom Northcott, NCA  

 

https://www.nca.gov.au/agency-updates-coronavirus


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

UPDATES…continued 
 
Initially it was planned to remove the pole using a crane 
prior to completing the condition assessment. 
However, once the base cowling was removed, the 
engineers determined it could not be removed safely 
by the crane as was initially intended. Felling of the 
pole using an experienced arborist was the best option 
available. 
 
On Friday 13 November at 9:38am, the pole was f 
elled at Regatta Point where it shattered into a number 
of pieces. 
 
The final condition of the pole is such that it cannot be 
repaired. The future of the poles remains, and what 
goes back in its place, are currently under 
consideration. The remains of the poles are currently in 
a temporary compound on the southwestern shoreline 
of Acton Peninsula. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

FILMING ON THE ESTATE 
You might have noticed that there is an increased 
amount of filming happening around Lake Burley 
Griffin and around the Parliamentary Triangle. 

Many Australian TV shows are filming within Australian 
and including Canberra to film, as they are unable to 
travel overseas. 

Unfortunately, we can’t tell you which shows have 
visited but keep an eye out on your favourite Australian 
TV shows and you might spot our Lake!  

ACTON_WEST_DEVELOPMENT 
In September 2020, the City Renewal Authority began 
the next important stage of work to extend the 
boardwalk as part of our exciting Acton Waterfront 
Project.  

Completion of the boardwalk will create the new lake 
edge consistent with the National Capital Plan. It also 
continues the transformation of the Acton lakefront 
from an underutilised area dominated by bitumen 
carparks into an active, attractive, and connected 
precinct supporting lake usage.  

Extending the boardwalk and the associated 
reclamation work is scheduled to be completed in the 
second half of 2022 while the interim park is expected 
to open in early 2023.  

A construction zone has been established requiring 
changes to the parking arrangements and how people 
access the area. It includes a new path that takes 
cyclists and pedestrians safely around the work site. 
Please see map at page 7 of the newsletter. 

The standard work times for the site are from 7am to 
4:30pm from Monday to Friday. Occasionally, some 
activities (for example site cleaning, deliveries and 
some vehicles arriving or leaving) may start and finish 
within 30 minutes of the standard times. Some work 
may take place on Saturday’s to meet programme 
requirements. 

 

The flagpole, shortly after it was dropped 

 

 Dom Northcott, NCA  

 



 
 

 

 

 

UPDATES…continued 
Work is progressing well with approximately 20% of 
rock fill placed. Gravel varying in size from 5 mm to 75 
mm is being used to create the new area. The new 
boardwalk will sit above an outer layer of rock armour 
created using larger rock of between 200 mm to 700 
mm. 

Pilling to create the foundations for the boardwalk is 
expected to start in January or early February 2021. It 
is likely that the piling will create some noise.  

Local, civil infrastructure contractor Chincivil has been 
engaged by the Authority to undertake the work. The 
Chincivil team built the very popular Henry Rolland 
Park. 

If you would like any more information about this 
project please call Simon Lansdown, Director 
Community Engagement on 62052980 or via email 
cityrenewal@act.gov.au. Information is also available 
at www.cityrenewalCBR.com.au    

SEAPLANE_DEMONSTRATION 
8 
The NCA have been approached by an operator who 
wishes to hold a Seaplane demonstration flight in 
Canberra. At this stage it is unknown if this 
demonstration will involve landing the aircraft on the 
lake or a low flyby to test noise levels. 

The operator is also in discussions with air safety 
regulators about this proposal. 

JETTY WAYFINDING SIGNAGE 
The new Jetty Wayfinding sign for Commonwealth 
Place East has been fabricated, and we are now in the 
process of finalising the artwork design. We will keep 
you updated.  

 

 

 

LAKE WALLS 
First phase of stabilisation behind the walls of Lake 
Burley Griffin is complete including resin injection 
behind 3.95km of stonewalls, posing a high risk. 

The second phase of stabilisation behind the walls of 
Lake Burley Griffin is likely to start in the new year with 
stabilisation of the walls around Henry Roland Park. 
 
Watch this space. 

NGA FORESHORE UPGRADE 
Works to widen the shared path that runs between the 
National Gallery of Australia Sculpture Garden and lake 
foreshore path is complete.   

CANBERRA AQUA PARK (CAP)  
Canberra Aqua Park are back at Black Mountain 
Peninsula. Please see the ‘Lake User noticeboard’ 
section for more info.  

SATELLITE SELFIE 
Last newsletter we told you about the Satellite Selfie 
where, as part of National Science Week, a satellite was 
planned to have flown over Canberra on the mornings 
of 17, 19 and 21 August. Due to weather, the event was 
rescheduled to 25 August 2020.  
 
Thanks to GoBoat for participating!  
 
If you are interested in seeing the “selfies”, please visit: 
http://www.mso.anu.edu.au/SatelliteSelfie/Tiles/Can
berraNorth/canberranorth.html   

WATER QUALITY 
The 2020/21 Recreational Season 
has commenced. The results will 
be posted on the free Swim Guide 
app and NCA website before 
Friday 4pm until mid-April 2021.   
 

http://www.cityrenewalcbr.com.au/
http://www.mso.anu.edu.au/SatelliteSelfie/Tiles/CanberraNorth/canberranorth.html
http://www.mso.anu.edu.au/SatelliteSelfie/Tiles/CanberraNorth/canberranorth.html
https://www.theswimguide.org/


 

 

 
 
 

 
WORKS COMPLETED 
SINCE THE LAST NEWSLETTER & THIS FY  

COMPLETED
• Tidy up and erosion control at Radford launch wall 
• Flood event clean up  
• Temporary boat ramp near Radford Rowing 
• Signage and fencing to create barrier between Springbank visitors and the Gulls, Weston Park east pontoon 

refurbishment 
• Yarramundi Reach longitude and latitude rowing course refurbishment 
• Tidy up of impeding bull rush at rowing course, 
• New anchor point at Regatta Point beach 
• 2x new cleats and additional fender added to Regatta Point jetty   
• Lake Wall Renewal (NCA Design and Construction Team)  
• NGA Foreshore (NCA Design and Construction Team) 
• Aspen Island Refurbishment (NCA Design and Construction Team) 

IN PROGRESS 
• Dec 2020 - CCMJ Buoy Line refurbishment 
• Jan/Feb 2021 – Over 20k Golden Perch coming to LBG 

PLANNED 
• Jan/Feb 2021 once the Gulls have moved out - Springbank Island Jetty Refurbishment including timber 

replacements, fender repairs 
• Dec 2020 - Yarralumla West  jetty refurbishment including replacement  of timbers, refurbishment to kickboards, 

remediation of piles 
• Dec 2020 – Commonwealth Place jetty refurbishment including vertical fenders and seating 

repairs/replacements as required 
 
  



 



 
 
 
 

 
 

 

  

- - - - - - - - - -   L A KE  U S ER  GR O UP  N O T I CE  B O A R D   - - - - - - - -  

 

 

 

Pics provided by Will, Canberra Aqua Park 



 

  
 

 

 

NCA CONTACTS 
Lake and Dam  
David Wright – Manager Lake and Dam  
02 6271 2832  
David.Wright@nca.gov.au 

Chantelle Martins – Officer Lake and Dam  
02 6272 2961 
Chantelle.Martins@nca.gov.au 

           

- - - - - - - - - -   L A KE  U S ER  GR O UP  N O T I CE  B O A R D   - - - - - - - -  
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